County Commissioners JOHN E. EGGLESTON - Chairman TERRY L. HAWK JOHN R. BORTZ, JR.



Planning and Zoning Commission

204 Fourth Avenue Warren, Pennsylvania 16365 Tele: 814-728-3512 Fax: 814-728-3517 DANIEL H. GLOTZ Planning Director Tele: 814-728-3513

LORRI M. DUNLAP Grants Administrator Tele: 814-728-3516

GARY D. SNOOK Zoning Officer Tele: 814-728-3514

March 31, 2009

Ms. Kathy Reitinger Warren/Forest Counties Economic Opportunities Council P.O. Box 547 Warren, PA 16365

Re: Allegheny Musarium Project

Dear Ms. Reitinger:

Please let this correspondence serve as a letter of support by the Warren County Planning and Zoning Commission for the proposed Allegheny Musarium. This project is to be located along U.S. Route 6/62 in the Village of Starbrick, just west of the City of Warren.

The Commission recognizes the positive economic impact this project will have on the community, not only in terms of jobs created at the facility, but in new spin-off businesses that will develop as a result of an increase in visitors to the region.

This project has been determined to be consistent with the objectives of the Warren County Comprehensive Plan of 2005. It should also be noted that the project site is located in a "Future Growth Area", as identified by said plan. All support infrastructure is either on site or within easy reach.

Again, the Commission supports this project and wishes you success in securing the funding necessary complete and sustain the facility.

Sincerely,

Daniel H. Glotz, Director

Warren County Planning & Zoning Commission

c.c. Allegheny Musarium Assoc.